
Minutes

Santa Ana College Paralegal Advisory Committee

August 18, 2010

6:00 p.m.

7702 E. Live Oak, Orange, Ca.

1. Welcome:  Rick Manzano (Faculty), Hilda Roberts (Administration), Barbara Pollinger (faculty), Hon. Carl Biggs (Judiciary), West Imboden (student), Kai Williamson (Paralegal), Sylvia La Beda (private paralegal), 

2. ABA Three Year Report Status

The ABA Committee on Paralegal Education Programs will meet again in October.  September 1 we will submit the update on the status of graduates from the program.  West Imboden has spent many hours emailing, Googling, using Facebook to try to contact prior year graduates.  The return rate for the earlier years is very low.  The return rate for 2009-10 graduates was much better.  We had current as of January 2010 email addresses.  First we sent a request from the department.  Very low response.  Next West sent a personal email, addressed to the graduate, congratulating them on graduation and requesting the data.  The response is now well over 50%.

Plans for future graduates.  Through the graduation office, students go through a graduation check.  We will add an informational/survey document as part of the graduation check.  The information required will be a current mailing address, email address and the data for the survey.  This information will be rechecked at 6 months and 1 year.

The department is considering a capstone class.  This class would be an online class discussed below.  Data for the graduate survey would also be collected in this class.  Once the replacement for Chris DeBoer is hired (we are still number one on the frozen hiring list) the department will form a student/alumni association and see if this can be an avenue for the graduate data, and to assist our graduates in finding employment in the legal field.

The three year status report is due mid September.  Rick and West will have it completed and in the mail by September 10.

3. State Budget Impact Issues

The state budget for California has yet to be passed.  Hiring is very tight.  We are still number 1 on the hiring list.  We do have some Federal Vocational Education dollars.  Based on the federal grant we are still equipping class rooms with computers.  A205 now has 20 stations and updated projectors.  The Federal dollars are also being used this summer and fall for the intern position with the department.

4. Administrative changes for the Business Division

Dean Hilda Roberts has officially retired.  Dean Carol Comeau (Human Services Division) is the acting dean of the Business Division.  She has been working closely with the chairs in keeping the division running.

5. Goals and Objectives

a. Review of 2009-10




Activities for 2009-2010

a. The curriculum has been revised to require 100 as a prerequisite for the remainder of the program.

b. 246 (Research) is a prerequisite to 248 (Advanced Research and Writing)

c. 143 and 144 (Civil litigation series) are scheduled in 8 week blocks.

d. Research components are required in 101 (Law Office Management) and 121 (Ethics)  Activities include independent research to locate the rules and regulations that apply in California and to apply them to factual scenarios.

e. The SACPARALEGAL web site has been updated to link to employment sources including the OCPLA and we are receiving intern and graduate positions that will be forwarded to graduates and posted on the web site.

b. Setting goals for 2010-11

6. Assessment Plan Review

a. Review of Student Surveys.

Student surveys have been conducted for the courses in Spring 2010 and Summer 2010.  Generally the students are satisfied with the format of the courses and the amount of material covered in the classes.  A common comment was the desire to have instruction in research early in the program.

Professor Manzano will discuss incorporating more time in the curriculum into the Para 100 (intro) class with the faculty at the department meeting 8/19.  Para 100 is now a prerequisite to all of the remainder of the program.

b. Capstone Class advisory member survey.

The department is putting together a capstone class for all graduates of the program.  The plan will be to receive approval of the ABA to offer the class in an online format.  The plan of instruction will be to create discussion boards on subject matter that employers would expect an entry level paralegal to be competent in.  There would be an assessment of each subject area.  Students would be required to pass each area with a minimum score.

Another suggested activity is to have the students prepare a resume.  The resume would be peer reviewed and reviewed by the instructor.

c. Standardized assessment.

The department is reviewing having standardized assessment in courses. In put is requested from the advisory board.

7. OCPLA School Donation

Kai Williamson, OCPLA President (and advisory member) announced a $1,000.00 donation to the Santa Ana Paralegal Association.  The donation is for a scholarship to be awarded to two ongoing students in the program.  In consultation with faculty in the department, the following students will be informed this week that they will receive $500.00 each at the OCPA’s 24th Educational Conference where they are invited as a guest.


West Imboden and Maritza Hernandez

8. Next Meeting (January 18, 2011)


